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Principal’s Message 
 

This is the last newsletter for the school year and I would like to 

wish all our families a safe and peaceful Christmas. 
 

We have had an action packed week with the PTA orgainised 

colour run yesterday, our whole school waiata performing on the 

field this morning followed by junior sports day. 

 
The colour run was an outstanding success and a huge effort by 

the PTA turned this into a joyful day for students and parents who 

attended. The St Heliers Fire Brigade appearance was a highlight 

for many of our students. 
 

Our waiata group performed at 7:45am and were then joined by 

the whole school who sang our special waiata which was composed 

for us and the three other schools in our Kāhui Ako. A video of all 

four schools singing will now be created and shared with our 

community when completed. 
 

Important Safety Notice 

During the term break we have builders on site modernising two 

toilet blocks in the junior area and the school grounds will be 

closed to the public at different times. We also have electricians 

working on our pedestrian entrance gates installing automatic 

openers. If you are on the school grounds after school hours it is 

really important that you leave before the time indicated on the 

signage as these gates will close automatically. If you are locked in 

then phone the security company to unlock the gates. 

This will take time and you will be unable to leave 

until they respond. 

 

Michael Maher  

Principal 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Upcoming Dates 
 
December 

 

09 Prizegiving Practice – B&T Stadium 

10 2024 Prizegiving – B&T Stadium 10.00am 

 (arrive from 9.30am, be seated by 9.50am) 

11 Meet your 2025 Teacher 

11 Y8 Leavers Dinner (5pm to 7pm School Hall) 

12 Y8 Leavers Assembly (1.45pm School Hall) 

13 Last Day of School 

 (School closes at 12:30pm) 

 (No school bus running at this time) 
 

2025 

 

February 

 

03 Meet the Teacher Day 

04 First Day of Term 1 

06 Waitangi Day Holiday 

21 PTA Picnic (4.30pm to 7.00pm) 

25 Board of Trustees Meeting 

 (6.30pm staffroom) 

 

March 

 

5-7   Year 6 Camp at Carey Park 

20 Yr5-8 Swimming Sports 

To all the students and 
families who are leaving 

the school this year. 
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Photos From The Colour Run 
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Farewell From This Year’s House Captains 
 
McQuade Ingram - Hauraki House Captain 
 
Being the Hauraki House Captain, this year has been something that I have really 

enjoyed and I definitely recommend this leadership position over all the others. 

You can get involved in lots of different things around the school like the house 

relay which you are guaranteed to be in if you are a House Captain. In my opinion 

Hauraki is the best all round house. One thing that you have to take into 

consideration if you are hoping to be a House Captain is the expectation and how 

you are looked up to by younger students. I hope that the next Hauraki House Captain 

carries on the legacy of Hauraki being the best house and enjoys it as much as I do. 

 
 

 

  
Senuki Rehansa - Kohimarama House Captain  

 
House Captain is a really important role in our school and being the Kohimarama 

House Captain led me to so many unforgettable opportunities. Being a House 

Captain comes with many responsibilities but one of the most important things is 

balancing your schoolwork and duties during your time as a leader. It is also very 

crucial to always follow the school values as the younger kids in the school look up 

to you. House Captains also get to do fun activities such as taking part in the 

house relay, planning important events and organising fun events for the school. I 

hope that the next Kohimarama House Captain will carry on to do an amazing job 

and enjoy it just like I did this year. 

 

 

Anastasia Prins - Pohutukawa House Captain  
 
I have really enjoyed being House Captain for Pohutukawa this year. I have learnt 

so much while being a House Captain because it really teaches you the 

responsibilities you will need for the rest of your life. This year was great and I will 

be cheering for the people who have been selected as House Captains 2025. 

 

 

Christian Colebourne - Rangitoto House Captain  
 
Being House Captain has been an interesting experience and an amazing exercise. 

I loved to share some of my ideas and sometimes make them reality. I hope that 

the next Rangitoto House Captain loves the job as much as me.    
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House Sprint Finals  
 

Year 1 Girls 

1 2 3 

Eileen  
Rangitoto 

Natalie 
Pohutukawa 

Tessa 
Hauraki 

Year 1 Boys 

1 2 3 

Louie 
Kohimarama 

Nidarn 
Pohutukawa 

Alfie 
Pohutukawa 

Year 2 Girls 

1 2 3 

Fleur 
Rangitoto 

Julietta 
Pohutukawa 

Fakaola 
Kohimarama 

Year 2 Boys 

1 2 3 

Thierry 
Pohutukawa 

Aarib 
Kohimarama 

Jaxon 
Hauraki 

 
Year 6 Kea Crossing Rainbow’s End Trip 
 
The wonders of Rainbows End.  

My favourite ride was the stratosphere 360. First, we 

started swinging from side to side, then it went 

completely upside down! It did a 360 spin in the 

air. Second in line for me was the Fearfall. When I 

was at the top I didn’t know how to feel. Rafael tried 

to scream but since we were falling down so fast no 

noise was even able to come out! Lincoln S11  
 

My favourite ride was the death drop (also known as 

the Fearfall). It dropped you from a crazy height! 

When I suddenly fell, it felt like my guts were coming 

out of my body! Alex S10  
 

I had lots of fun going to Rainbows end on Thursday 

for the Kea Crossing Trip. It was my first time going 

on the Stratosphere and Fearfall, which I loved! I 

also played Lazer Tag with my friends where I got 

third in the first round and first in the second round. 

It was the best birthday present ever! Luke S12 
 

My favourite ride was the log flume because water was 

splashed on you at the end of the ride which made me 

cool down. I also went on the Invader which was very 

fun because you spun around and around and it felt like 

I was going to fall off the edge! I felt like this was the 

scariest moment of my life! Hiroto S11 
 

The Corkscrew was my favourite ride because it was SUPER fast and it looped around and down and up and 

all over the place! Ren made me laugh the whole time during the ride which was so funny. At the end of the 

day I got an ice block because it was so hot! We played a whole game of Lazer Tag with most of the other 

students and Miss Davis. We played boys vs girls but everyone just ended up going for each other. I had an 

amazing time. Jordi S9  
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Year 6 Science Fair 
 
On Wednesday of Week 7, Year 6 invited their whānau and the students of St Thomas’s School to see their 

science fair. Students worked in groups or individually to complete an investigation using the scientific 

method. Over the course of the past few weeks, the Year 6 students conducted experiments and designed 

their science fair boards to share with the school community. Here are some photos and reflections from the day: 

 
  

From Week 3 all the way to Week 7 Year 6 were working on a science fair project. We were able to work in 

groups of 1-3 and we could pick any topic we wanted from slime to gummy bears. We were working nearly 

everyday during class and everyone put in so much effort. In the end we all had amazing projects and got to 

present them to the entire school. - Sofia S12 

  
  
  
  
 
 
 
 

 
We were very happy to see everyone's smiles and excitement when they came in on Wednesday to see what 

the Year 6 students had done for the Science Fair.  We faced insane odds of trying to complete our board in 

time but managed to pull through and presented something which we were both really proud of. We thank 

everyone who came along to make this a special day! - Robbie and Tony S11  

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
STEAM 
 

STEAM at our school is all about hands-on, meaningful learning that 
excites and engages students. 

 
Collaboration is key in STEAM, as students work together to 

brainstorm, share ideas, and combine strengths to tackle challenges. 

Beyond the classroom, STEAM equips students with valuable skills like 

creative thinking, coding, and real-world problem-solving, preparing 

them for the innovative, collaborative jobs of the future. 

 

We've had another fantastic year of STEAM, and we’re proud to see their creativity and teamwork shine!  

Take a small glimpse into some of the learning experienced this year by all students in Years 1 - 8 in THIS VIDEO.   

https://youtu.be/B790-txBfRk
https://youtu.be/B790-txBfRk
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Term Four Sports Wrap-Up 
 
Eastern Zone Volleyball 

 

Two teams representing St Thomas’s competed in the EZ Volleyball tournament on Thursday 24 October. 

These three teams made up of Year 7&8 students gave up many lunchtimes to work hard and train for this 

tournament. For a number of students, this was their first time playing Volleyball. All teams played extremely 

well over the course of the day and produced some great results.  

 

Our Year 7&8 Girls team placed 8th, and the Year 7&8 Boys finished up 9th place after a great win against 

Churchill Park. A massive thank you to Mr Whitaker for all his hard work preparing these teams for a 

tournament. 

 

  

  

 

Eastern Zone Touch 

 

Our Year 7&8 students also got a chance to represent their school in Touch. Three teams competed in the EZ 

Touch tournament at Madills Farm in Week 4. These teams trained hard over various lunchtimes in 

preparation for the tournament.  

 

All teams progressed well during pool play of the tournament and finished up with some fantastic results. Our 

Mixed team won 3 games against Point England, Bailey Road & Stanhope. Our Girl's team's highlight of the 

day was a draw against Ellerslie. The Boys team finished the day strong with a win against Kohimarama. All of 

our students represented our school extremely well. A huge thank you to Miss T & Miss C for giving up their 

time to coach these teams. Thank you also to our parent helpers for managing our teams during the day. 

 

Bay Suburbs Touch 

 

Our Year 5&6 Students also got a chance to represent their school in Touch. Four teams competed in the Bay 

Suburbs Softball tournament on Tuesday 12 November. These teams trained hard over various lunchtimes in 

preparation for the tournament.  

 

All of our teams played well over the tournament and finished up with some fantastic results. Our Year 6 Boy's 

team finished second place and our Year 6 Girl's team took home second place also.  The Year 5 Girls team 

went undefeated the entire day to take out first place in their grade. All of our students represented our 

school extremely well.  
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A huge thank you to our parent coaches Kim and Emily and to Miss C and Mr Whitaker for giving up their time 

to manage these teams. Another big thank you McQuade, Ali, Summer, Simione and Makayla for helping out 

with refereeing. 

 

  
 

Bay Suburbs Athletics 

 

On Tuesday 19 November, a talented group of Year 5&6 athletes travelled to Glover Park to participate in the 

BS Athletics competition. Our students competed in a variety of different events across the day, representing 

our school extremely well. A big thank you to all the parents who came down and cheered the school on as 

well as the teachers who supported with organising the students for all their events. Below are some of our 

most impressive results from the day: 

 

Year 5 Girls High Jump: 3rd Sofia Reyes 

Year 5 Boys Shotput: 2nd Leo Liu 

Year 5 Girls 200M: 3rd Mica Sutherland 

Year 5 Girls Relay: 3rd Mica Sutherland, Manon Jannin, Yu Tsubota & Harper Nguyen 

Year 6 Boys Discus: 3rd Jack Pomeroy 

Year 6 Girls Discus: 2nd Cathy Yao-Liu 

Year 6 Boys High Jump: 2nd Ethan Hammond 

Year 6 Boys Shotput: 1st Dante Salinger, 3rd Zack Hodges 

Year 6 Girls Shotput: 1st Flo Bowker 

Year 6 Girls 100M: 1st Flo Bowker 

Year 6 Boys 100M: 1st Bailey Wafer 

Year 6 Boys 200M: 1st Bailey Wafer 

Year 6 Boys 400M: 1st Bailey Wafer 

Year 6 Girls 800M: 3rd Sofia Clayton 
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Eastern Zone Athletics 
 

28 of our Year 7&8 athletes made the trip out to Lloyd Elsmore Park on Thursday 21 November to take part in 

Eastern Zone Athletics. Our students gave their best across many track and field events with some of their 

own personal records being broken.  

 

Some notable results from the day included Ali Morrison placing 3rd in High Jump for Year 7 Boys and  

Henry An finishing 3rd in the 200 Meters for Year 7 Boys. Axel Farr had an extremely successful day in the 

Year 7 Boys grade, placing 2nd in the 100 Meters, 2nd in Discus and 1st in the 400 Meters. Congratulations to all 

our students who participated in this event. Thank you to Miss Browne and Mr Whitaker for managing the 

students on the day. 

 

Auckland Interzone Athletics 

 

The three Year 7 Boys who placed at Eastern Zone Athletics booked their spots in the Auckland Interzone 

Event. This was held at Go Media Stadium on Thursday 28 November. At this event, the boys competed 

against all the best intermediate aged athletes in Auckland. All 3 boys performed extremely well on the day 

and made the school proud. 

 

Henry An finished 17th in the 200 Meters. Ali Morrison placed 11th in High Jump. Axel Farr ended up 8th in the 

100 Meters, 2nd place in Discus and ran an amazing time of 1:02 to win the 400 Meters. This was a fantastic 

effort from all the boys involved. Thank you to Karen and Jan for managing these boys during the day. 
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Thank You From The Environment 
 

A huge thank you to all our students who have learnt about and contributed to the environment this year and 

helped to make our part of the world a little bit better.  So many of you have played a part in helping the 

environment this year – whether as part of a class activity or as a member of our Nature Ninjas, stream 

monitoring project, Enviro Leaders, bee keepers, and so much more.  You are all awesome -thank you for your mahi. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STS News 
 
To watch the 13th episode of the series, click HERE. 
 
To watch the 14th episode of the series, click HERE. 
 
See today's Christmas news episode HERE. 
 

Public Notices 
 
Please see our website for details about:  

 

Clubs and activities:  

https://www.stthomas.school.nz/clubs-and-activities/ 

 

Community notices:  

https://www.stthomas.school.nz/community-notices/ 

 

School holiday programmes:   

https://www.stthomas.school.nz/school-holiday-programmes/ 

https://youtu.be/bsIaWdinea0
https://youtu.be/bsIaWdinea0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hOvUYevJllE
https://youtu.be/YwqJW_3LXes
https://www.stthomas.school.nz/clubs-and-activities/
https://www.stthomas.school.nz/community-notices/
https://www.stthomas.school.nz/school-holiday-programmes/


We are replenishing our art supplies and are seeking donations of

recyclable materials you may have lying around at home. 

If you have any of the following items-

 please drop them off in the labelled large box at the school

reception, over the next 2 weeks. 

*Newspaper & Magazines 

*2l Icecream Containers with lids (must be clean)

*Scraps of material & wallpaper 

*Scraps of Wool

*Old wrapping paper/tissue paper  

*Paint test Pots with paint 

*Long sleeve Old Adult shirts

*Any art paper scraps

*SLR Camera (SD Card) - sitting in your cupboard

 Thanks in advance for your kind donations.

St Thomas’s Art Department

Recylables Needed
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